
 

Friday 30th June 2023 

 

Important dates for your diary 

Summer 2 

03.07.23 New Reception parents’ 
workshop at 9:10am 

14.07.23 Summer fair 

04.07.23 New Reception “stay and play” 
at 3:40pm 

17.07.23 Keyworth Friends AGM – 
9:00am 

05.07.23 School closed – strike* 18.07.23 Year 6 graduation – 9:10am 

06.07.23 New Year 1 “stay and play” at 
3:10pm 

19.07.23 Carnival – 2:30pm 

07.07.23 School closed – strike* 20.07.23 Awards assembly – 9:10am 

10.07.23-11.07.23 New Reception “meet and 
greet” meetings 

20.07.23 Class parties 

12.07.23 Year 6 production – 5:00pm 20.07.23 Year 6 BBQ – 3:30pm to 
5:30pm 

13.07.23 Early Years sports day 21.07.23 Last day of term – 2:00pm 
finish 

 

 



Celebrations 

Class Star of the 
Week 

Writer of the 
Week 

Mathematician of 
the Week 

Reader of the 
Week 

Presenter of 
the Week 

RCM Yusuf Khalid Zaheem Anna 

1AJ Georgina Freya Jaren Adam Kayleigh 

1HE Ryan Tajay Reuben Ellie Alice 

2PH Nadira Anniya Luky Abib Mariam J 

2CS Princess Erick Monica Francisco Ifeoma 

 

Class Star of the Week Writer of the Week Mathematician of 
the Week 

Presenter of the 
Week 

3MK Ava Eli Samet Kaelan 

3AB Amy Sophia Jahmorei Keyla 

4MV Adrian Jandira Sammy Asly 

4EB Elijah meriem Genesis Nathan 

5BH Kiara Oliver Annabel Randa 

5JA Adrein Jhesica Suha Ariella 

6MO - - - - 

6JG Daniel Payshenz Khaziah Rapheu 

 

This week’s gem winners are…. Diamonds 

This week’s treasure chest winners are… 2PH    4EB  

 

 

Attendance 
 

  
 

Classes with the best attendance this term so far… 
 

1st   

6JG  95.03% 2nd  

5JA  94.28% 3rd 

4MV 94.25% 
 

 

 

 

Class Attendance 

RCM Inaccurate 
due to 

polling day – 
report again 
next week. 

1AJ 

1HE 

2PH 

2CS 

3MK 

3AB 

4MV 

4EB 

5BH 

5JA 

6MO 

6JG 

Whole school  

School average (year) 93.42% 

National average (year) 93% 

School target 96% 

 

This week’s attendance winners are  4MV 



Latest News 
 
Industrial action - reminder 
The NEU has announced further industrial action, with strikes taking place on Wednesday 
5th and Friday 7th July. As the majority of our teachers are in the NEU and will be taking 
strike action, we will need to close the school to the majority of children on these days. This is 
because, after consultation with the governors based on risk assessment, it is not possible to 
stay open on strike days with the high number of absent staff while maintaining health and 
safety standards for pupils and staff, and reasonable working conditions for those staff not 
involved in the industrial action.  
 

➢ Our Little Stars provision will remain open from 8:45am to 11:45am. Please use Gaza 
Street gate. 

➢ Year 6 will remain open from 9:00am to 3:30pm. Please use Gaza Street gate. A cooked 
school lunch will be provided. 

➢ For children not in school, a packed lunch will be available for collection between 
12:00pm and 1:00pm on each day. Please call the school office by Monday 3rd July to 
request a packed lunch for each strike day. 

➢ Afterschool club will be available between 3:30pm and 5:55pm. Children should be 
dropped-off promptly at 3:30pm via Sharsted Street entrance. Please book your 
child/ren’s place/s using Magicbooking by Monday 3rd July. If your child is in year 6, they 
will be taken to afterschool club by school staff. 

 
Anyone who had previously booked our afterschool and/or breakfast clubs for these days will be 
refunded as credit in their Magicbooking account. 
 
Should there be any further updates, you will be informed as soon as we know. Thank you for 
your continued understanding. 
 

 

Institute of Fiscal Studies 
What-has-happened-teacher-pay-England? 

 

https://ifs.org.uk/articles/what-has-happened-teacher-pay-england


New Reception parent/carer workshop 
We will be hosting a workshop for new Reception parents/carers 2023-24 on Monday 3rd July at 
9:10am in the main hall. 
 
New Reception parent/carer ‘stay and play’ 
We will be hosting a ‘stay and play’ for new Reception parents/carers 2023-24 on Tuesday 4th 
July at 3:40pm in the Reception classrooms and playground. 
 
New Year 1 parent/carer ‘stay and play’- CHANGE OF DATE 
We have had to change the date for our new Year 1 parents/carers 2023-24 ‘stay and play’. The 
new date will be Thursday 6th July. It will start with a parent/carer workshop from 3:10pm, 
followed by a ‘stay and play’ session after school. Please go via the school office if attending 
the workshop. 
 
Safeguarding children - online safety 
I have said on numerous occasions that one of the biggest safeguarding challenges we have as a 
school comes from what the children are accessing online outside of school. The children often 
know more about technology than adults so it is important that we educate ourselves in order to 
keep children safe. Below are some tips for supporting your child/ren when they are online: 
 

Tip 1: Check the 
basics 

Tip 2: Review apps 
on their devices 

Tip 3: Turn on safe 
search 

Tip 4: Check they 
are connected 

safely 

Tip 5: Agree digital 
boundaries 

o Use app store 
settings to only 
show age 
appropriate 
apps Google 
Play | Apple 
iStore 
 

o Check app and 
in-app 
purchasing 
requires a 
password 

 
o Turn-off 

‘locations 
services’ so 
your child 
doesn’t 
unintentionally 
share their 
location with 
others 

o Check age 
ratings of any 
apps you’re not 
familiar with – 
Visit NetAware 
for advice 
 

o Do they have 
the right 
privacy settings 
across 
all social, 
messaging & 
Gaming 
apps they use? 

 

o Switch 
on Google 
SafeSearch to 
block explicit 
results 
 

o Turn 
on YouTube 
‘Restricted 
Mode’ to help 
screen out 
inappropriate 
content 

 

o Use parental 
controls on 
your 
broadband to 
block 
inappropriate 
content 
 

o Check a 
content lock is 
set up on their 
mobile 
network to 
stop them 
seeing things 
they shouldn’t 

 

o Talk about how 
to be 
responsible 
and stay safe 
online 
when sharing 
images or live 
streaming 
 

o Stay engaged 
by having 
regular 
conversations 
about what 
they do online 

 

 

Please ensure you check regularly what your child/ren is/are accessing online. 
  
Further support can be found below: 
 

NSPCC  Internet Matters 
 

https://support.google.com/googleplay/answer/1075738?hl=en
https://support.google.com/googleplay/answer/1075738?hl=en
https://support.apple.com/en-gb/HT201304
https://support.apple.com/en-gb/HT201304
https://www.net-aware.org.uk/
https://www.net-aware.org.uk/
https://www.internetmatters.org/hub/guidance/age-can-child-start-social-networking/
https://www.internetmatters.org/hub/guidance/age-can-child-start-social-networking/
https://www.internetmatters.org/hub/guidance/age-can-child-start-social-networking/
https://www.internetmatters.org/hub/guidance/age-can-child-start-social-networking/
https://support.google.com/websearch/answer/510?co=GENIE.Platform%3DDesktop&hl=en
https://support.google.com/websearch/answer/510?co=GENIE.Platform%3DDesktop&hl=en
https://support.google.com/youtube/answer/174084?co=GENIE.Platform%3DDesktop&hl=en
https://support.google.com/youtube/answer/174084?co=GENIE.Platform%3DDesktop&hl=en
https://support.google.com/youtube/answer/174084?co=GENIE.Platform%3DDesktop&hl=en
https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/networks-wifi/
https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/networks-wifi/
https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/networks-wifi/
https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/networks-wifi/
https://www.internetmatters.org/hub/question/can-i-encourage-child-share-safely-online/
https://www.internetmatters.org/hub/question/can-i-encourage-child-share-safely-online/
https://www.internetmatters.org/hub/question/livestreaming-apps-risky-harmless-child-use/
https://www.internetmatters.org/hub/question/livestreaming-apps-risky-harmless-child-use/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/
https://www.internetmatters.org/


Eid 
On behalf of the staff and families of Keyworth, I would 
like to wish everyone who has been celebrating a very 
happy Eid. Being progressive and respectful are 
important values of Keyworth Primary School and we are 
very proud of our inclusivity and diversity. Further 
information about Eid can be found by using the link 
below: 
 

Newsround - what is Eid? 
 
Keyworth Friends Summer Fayre - reminder 
Many hands make light work… 
 
We need your help to run the summer fayre. Without volunteers, there are not enough of us to 
man stalls, supervise games/activities, serve food/drink. The more volunteers we have, the 
more each of us will get the chance to enjoy the fair with our own families.  
 
Please add your name and indicate what you prefer to help with to the lists located around the 
school and/or email Keyworth Friends using the email on the poster. 
 

set-up (1-3pm) face painting/temporary tattoos and nails food/drinks 
football shootout  bouncy castle teddy bear tombola 

raffle tickets selling  guess the sweets 
other games  clear up (5-5:30pm) 

 

 

 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/41124480


KS1 and KS2 sports day 
After four years, it was great to return to Kennington Park for our KS1 and KS2 sports day. 
Despite the heat and the high pollen levels, the children all performed to their best and showed 
excellent sportspersonship! Thank you to all parents/carers who were able to attend and offer 
their support to the children.  

 



Reception visited the Horniman Museum 
Reception went to the Horniman Museum and Wildlife Gardens to consolidate their knowledge 
and understanding of the topics they have learnt throughout the year, including dinosaurs, 
under the sea, nature and growing. The children took part in a series of activities including 
visiting the Butterfly House, a Brick Dinos Exhibition and a tour around the Aquarium. The 
children had a great time at the Horniman Museum… so much so that they all fell asleep on 
the journey home! 
 

 



Year 4 visit a Hindu Mandir 
Year 4 thoroughly enjoyed visiting the Hindu Mandir in Neasden. It was lovely to see the children 
being so respectful and inquisitive whilst learning about another religion. A great day was had 
by all! 
 
Being progressive is a key school value and it is important for all children to gain an 
understanding of the differences and similarities between them. 
 

 
 
 
 
 



Year 6 transition – Into University 
Year 6 attended a transition workshop with Into 
University around transitioning into secondary 
school. They reviewed daily lesson timetables, 
shared their thoughts and feelings about moving 
on and discussed what appropriate actions 
would be to different scenarios. 
 
Support for families 1 – transitioning to 
secondary school 
At the end of this newsletter is a poster 
containing information about supporting the 
process of transitioning to secondary school. 
 
Support for families 2 – summer holiday events 
At the end of this newsletter are posters 
containing information about local summer 
holiday events. 
 
Support for families 3 – Maths courses for 
parents/carers 
At the end of this newsletter is a poster 
containing information about online Maths 
courses for parents/carers. 
 
Support for families 4 – Parent Consultation Service 
With the end of the academic year approaching, we appreciate that change can be difficult for 
children and families. Should you need further support with any specific issues, the Parent 
Consultation Service may be able to help! 
 

 
 
 
 

 



Support for families 5 – Parent Zone Local 
Parent Zone Local is a new free service in Southwark offering parents and families advice and 
information around tech and digital. The core focus of the service is to help families develop 
great media literacy skills - to find good content, avoid scams and misinformation, and make 
digital work better for them. Further information and support can be found using the link 
below: 
 

Parent Zone Local 
 
Word of the Week 
This week’s Word of the Week is tolerance. Please discuss its meaning with your child/ren and 
encourage them to share what they have learned with their teachers in school to receive gems. 
Do they know the origin? Can they use the word correctly in a sentence? Can they identify and 
explain the meaning of alternative forms e.g., tolerating/toleration? Can they identify any 
synonyms or antonyms? 
 
Please find below previous words that we have used in school: 
 

 

Previous 
words 

 

certain, mourn, congregate, collaborate, community, progressive, convention, 
respectful, resilient, prevent, rigor, responsible, prejudice, festive, transform, 
despondent, devoted, prosper, discontent, complement, eulogy, culture, equity, 
empathy, poetic, inherited, heritage, prudent, dubious, monarch, require, sustain, 
ecology, audacious, misled, immense 
 

 
I would like to wish you a lovely weekend! 

 
Ray Capper 

Head of School 
 

https://parentzone.org.uk/pzlocal/southwark


 
 



 
 

 



 
 

 
 



 


